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Timestamp First name Last name City State Zip Code Are you representing yourself?
If no, what organization or whom do you 
represent? Remarks Attachment

2024-01-15 22:26:19 Lynn Nappari Glen Burnie MD 21060-6912 Yes
I would like to express my support for Bill 92-23 (as amended) and 
request that it be passed by the unanimous vote of the council. 

2024-01-16 8:38:11 Kurt Svendsen ARNOLD MD 21012 Yes

Please see attached one-page written testimony including referenced 
attachments RE: Affordable Housing and the existing County 
Homeowners Property Tax Credit Program. Yes

2024-01-16 10:08:14 Jane Malone Annapolis MD 21401 No Jane Malone
I Jane Malone, affiliated with 605 and 607 North Bestgate Road 
strongly oppose bill number 92-23a.  
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I need to call attention to how County government directly contributes to the problem of 

housing affordability for “essential workers” with low and moderate incomes who have 

achieved homeownership but struggle to maintain it.  

To illustrate this, I’m going to share the story of an essential worker in Anne Arundel County 

that I recently met. To protect her privacy, the data shared is consistent with her situation but 

not exact. Jane Doe is a 62 year old widow. Nearly 30 years ago, she and her husband bought a 

modest home on the edge of a residential community in north county, now just a stones throw 

away from an auto service station and the back of a small strip mall. Built in the 1940’s, this 

1,000 SF detached home with 3 bedrooms and 1 & ½ baths now has a taxable value of 

$250,000; $180,000 after applying her Homestead Tax Credit. 

Jane qualifies for about $11,000 per year in spousal survivors benefits from her husband’s 

Social Security. To supplement this, she works 10 months a year for approximately 30 hours per 

week at $20 per hour ($26,400 per year). However, since that exceeds the annual earnings limit 

of just $22,320 for 2024, over $2,000 of her spousal survivors benefits are withheld by the 

Social Security Administration ($1 for every $2 earned over the limit). So, in the end, Jane’s 

annual gross income is $35,160 ($26,400 + $10,800 - $2,040). Her county property tax bill of 

$1,764 is 5.0% of her household income. This is a “regressive” rate of taxation when one 

considers the fact that the median county property tax bill is 3.3% of household income.  

Jane didn’t know it, but she is eligible for the County’s Supplement to the State Homeowners 

Property Tax Credit Program. But, due to restrictive provisions of the County’s Program, Jane 

does NOT qualify for any credit… her data yields a credit of ZERO. 

If the County’s Program was adjusted as I proposed last year (see attached), Jane would qualify 

for an $889 credit, and her property tax bill of $875 would represent 2.5% of her income. 

That’s more in line with the median property tax burden of 3.3% in this County. It is, in fact, a 

bit “progressive”… as it ought to be. 

Sincerely, 

Kurt Svendsen, Arnold, MD 

https://sites.google.com/view/aacountycitizenshare
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